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Hello	SAL,	
		We	had	elections	last	month	and	have	
elected	a	new	slate	of	officers	for	the	year;	
they	will	take	over	in	June.		Congratulations	
to	our	following	officers:	Commander	-	Jeff	
Warner,	1st	Vice	Commander	-	Ross	
Berens,		2nd	Vice	Commander	-	Hans	VanHorssen,	Sergeant	at	
Arms	-	Charlie	Chittenden,	Chaplain	-	Al	VanDam,	Finance	
Officer	-	TL	Lowe	and	Historian	-	is	open	if	anyone	is	
interested.		Our	new	Commander	appoints	the	Membership	
Chairperson	and	the	Adjutant	after	installation.	Looks	like	a	
great	group	of	leaders	for	the	next	year	and	years	to	come.		
			Our	District	will	be	having	its	meeting	on	Tuesday	May	8th	
at	7:00	pm	at	the	Legion.	They	will	be	installing	its	board	at	
that	meeting	and	the	State	SAL	Commander	Dominic	
Merlington	will	be	present	at	the	ceremony.	It	would	be	great	
if	we	had	a	big	turnout	for	this	event	so	we	can	show	off	how	
proud	we	are	of	our	Post	and	the	Legion	itself.		
			Next	month's	events	include	the	Memorial	Day	Golf	outing	
which,	I	heard,	is	filling	up	fast.	So,	if	you	haven't	registered	
yet,	you	better	hurry.	Coming	up:	Veterans	Home	Bingo	is	
Thursday	May	3rd	and	the	Memorial	Day	Ceremony,	which	is	
still	finalizing	the	details.	
			I'd	like	to	welcome	our	new	members:	Joseph	Forrest,	Steve	
Petricko,	Alan	Rehfus,	Shawn	Schrader,	Jim	Thompson,	Scott	
Wagasky	and	a	transfer	Joe	Hansen.		Welcome	to	Post	28	
guys.	 	 	 	 	 	 David	R.	Ireland,	SAL	Commander	

SAL 

8 & 40 salon 499 
Officers	

Myrna	Puse,	Chapeau	 Michele	Stetts,	La	Cassiere/Secretaire	
Barb	Herron,	Chapeau	Premier	 	
Kathleen	Edwards,	Chapeau	Deuxieme		
Ruth	Kelly,	L’Aumonier			Louise	Svoboda,	La	Concierge	

Honor	Guard	had	three	funerals	from	last	Post	
meeting.	The	Army	helped	with	one	funeral	and	

the	Navy	helped	with	one	funeral.	Special	thank	you	to	the	
Ladies	Auxiliary		for	assisting	with	the	memorial	service	of	
Gwendolyn	
Engleright,	who	
was	a	Past	
Auxiliary	
President.	
	
Honor	Guard	
Leader:	George	
Bennett	

So	far	this	Spring	has	been	pretty	cold;	
snow	and	freezing	temperatures	have	
prevented	any	early	motorcycle	riding.	The	
weather	should	warm	up	sometime	soon	
and	motorcyclists	will	be	out	on	the	
roads.	We	all	ask	that	everyone	Please	Look	Twice	for	
motorcycles	when	pulling	out	on	the	roadway.	
			The	Riders	will	be	starting	our	Hot	dog	dinners	on	the	2nd	
and	4th	Tuesdays	of	the	month,	beginning	on	Tuesday	April	
24th.		We	want	to	Thank	everyone	for	their	support	of	our	
dinners	so	that	we	can	help	fund	our	Legion	programs.	
			I	read	this	on	Facebook	this	last	week	and	will	share	
it:	Only	a	biker	knows	why	a	dog	wants	to	stick	his	head	out	
of	the	car	window.	Let’s	all	drive	and	ride	safe.		
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 John	Kemme,	Post	28	ALR	Director	

LEGION RIDERS 

“Always	go	with	the	choice	that	scares	you	
the	most,	because	that's	the	one	that	is	going	
to	help	you	grow.”	~	Caroline	Myss,	Curiano	
Quotes	Life	

AUXILIARY 

Honor guard 

			That	quote	seems	especially	appropriate	for	the	young	
women	from	Grand	Haven	and	Spring	Lake	High	Schools	
who	have	applied	for	Girls	State!	The	feedback	from	
previous	delegates	is	always	that	the	experience	was	
amazing	and	life-changing.	We	are	hosting	Girls	State	
Orientation	on	May	20th	for	all	delegates	from	the	
5th	District.	
			May	is	Poppy	Month,	so	American	Legion,	SAL	and	
Auxiliary	members	will	receive	a	fundraising	postcard	
featuring	this	year's	Poppy	Poster	Contest	winner,	Shanna	

McElrath.	All	
donations	must	go	to	
Veterans	Programs,	
and	directly	support	
activities	such	as:	
GRHV	Bingo,	
blankets	for	
homeless	veterans,	
annual	holiday	fruit	
plates,	and	the	GRHV	
Christmas	Gift	Shop.	

You	can	mail	a	check	to	the	Post,	leave	a	donation	at	the	
Bar,	or	in	Poppy	canisters	in	the	dining	room.	Thanks	for	
your	support!		
			Don't	forget	the	Auxiliary	Meeting	on	Tuesday,	May	
22nd	@	7:00.		
			Please	join	us	as	we	honor	Memorial	Day	with	weekend	
events:		
								Sunday,	May	27th	Memorial	Service	@	6:00	p.m.	at	
								St.	Matthews	in	Spring	Lake	
								Monday,	May	28th	Parade	@	9:30	a.m.	
							(Join	the	Auxiliary	in	a	trolley,	or	walk	in	the	parade	with	
							the	Juniors	or	Blue	Star	Families)	
								Waterfront	Service	(at	Escanaba	Park	this	year)	
								Veterans	Memorial	(Eternal	Flame)	
								Lake	Forest	Cemetery	Service	
								Lunch	at	the	American	Legion	
Kathleen	Edwards,	President	&	Membership	Chair	

Our	“adopted”	cystic	fibrosis	child,	Mabel	Jane,	was	
featured	on	the	front	page	of	the	Grand	Haven	Tribune	
(April	10).	Check	it	out	online	at	
http://www.grandhaventribune.com/Local/2018/04/10/
SL-family-friends-raise-funds-awareness-for-cystic-
fibrosis.html?ci=content&lp=1&p=1	.	The	Cystic	Fibrosis	
Great	Strides	Walk	is	in	Grand	Haven	on	May	20,	2018.	You	
can	donate	to	Team	Mabel	online	at	
http://fightcf.cff.org/site/TR/GreatStrides/76_Metro_Detr
oit_Detroit?team_id=73569&pg=team&fr_id=6614-	.	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Le	Chapeau,	Myrna		
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Tina’s Tidbits 
		Welcome	Spring!	This	spring	is	filled	with	fun	activities.	
Thank	you	to	all	the	volunteers	that	help	keep	the	Legion	
running.	
			Let’s	talk	burgers....again.	Please	be	kind	to	the	
VOLUNTEERS	(the	number	of	volunteers	is	getting	
smaller);	they	are	working	very	hard	to	provide	us	with	an	
inexpensive	meal.	If	you	would	like	to	see	things	done	
differently,	please	consider	volunteering.	Our	policy	is	NO	
salads	period.	This	has	been	causing	a	few	problems.	Please	
do	not	make	a	"burger	salad".	The	burger	toppings	offered	
are	condiments	for	the	burger.	Enough	said.	
				We	are	trying	something	new!	On	the	2nd	and	4th	Monday	
of	the	month	we	will	have	an	open	mic	night.	It	will	be	6-8	
pm.	Bring	your	instruments	and	take	part	in	our	jam	
session,	singing	or	clean	comedy.	
					May	4th	is	our	3rd	annual	Cinco	De	Mayo	party.	(Legion	
translation:	another	reason	to	party.)	We	will	be	serving	
beer	and	margarita	specials.	The	dinner	menu	will	be	
chicken	fajitas,	Mexican	rice,	cantina	beans,	and	dessert	-	
all	for	$8.00.	(There	will	be	no	burgers.)	There	will	be	200	
hundred	dinners	available	with	no	substitutions.	
					May	5th	is	the	Kentucky	Derby	Party.	Wear	your	favorite	
hat	(there	is	a	contest)	and	bet	on	our	own	Conklin	Stakes	
(our	version	of	the	horse	race).	Bring	a	dish	to	pass,	and	
enjoy	good	food	and	great	fun!	Activities	begin	at	2	pm.	
May	12th	is	Karaoke	@	6	pm.	May	26th	is	the	Legion		
Golf	Outing.	May	28th	the	Legion	opens	at	8	am	serving	
breakfast	for	those	in	the	Memorial	Day	parade.	The	
Auxiliary	will	be	serving	lunch	after	the	parade,	for	a	small	
fee.	
The	drink	special	is	Margarita:	$2.50.	The	wine	feature	is:	
Les	Trois	Rose'.	
Please	check	the	calendar	for	all	events	and	times.	
			Hope	to	see	you	soon!		 	 	 	 Tina	

We	have	covered	several	websites	(URL’s)	to	show	what’s	
available	from	the	VA.	
Please	check	out	www.veteranshealthlibrary.org.	
	
This	site	combines	information	on	benefits	(pensions,	
disability	claims,	survivor	benefits,	GI	bill,	home	loans,	etc.),	
burials	and	memorials,	general	information	on	the	VA,	
resources	(explore	VA	Benefits	link,	congressional	affairs,	
jobs,	Veteran	Service	Organizations	and	more),	and	VA	
location	services.	But	the	new	piece	is	the	Health	Library	
that	is	extensive.	This	latter	section	is	an	encyclopedia	that	
covers	living	well,	diseases	and	conditions,	tests	and	
treatments,	medications,	rehabilitation	and	more.	This	is	
one	of	the	most	complete	medical	resources	we	have	found	
that	is	written	for	the	general	public.	Please	check	out	this	
valuable	resource.	

Vets’ benefits corner 

Centennial	Committee	Update	
			Greetings	Post	28	Members	and	friends!	As	of	this	writing,	
the	Centennial	Committee	is	proud	to	share	that	all	three	
Centennial	Committee	events	to-date	have	generated	net-
revenues	and	positive	promotion	for	Post	28.	Events	such	as	
“Celebrating	Our	WWII	Military	Heroes”	have	received	
positive	print	and	broadcast	media	coverage	resulting	in	
positive	publicity	for	Post	28	and	the	organization’s	programs	
and	services.	On	behalf	of	the	Committee	we	look	forward	to	
fulfilling	our	vision	by	hosting	and	promoting	more	events	--	
which	celebrate	with	the	public	--	the	honorable	legacy	of	the	
American	Legion	including	the	upcoming	100th	anniversary	of	
Post	28.		
			On	September	22,	2018	the	Centennial	Committee	will	host	
the	“Centennial	Celebration	Dinner	and	Dance.”	This	event	
will	bring	together	–	under	one	roof	--	American	Legion	
Members	(including	American	Legion	Family	organizations)	
for	an	evening	of	great	food,	music,	drinks,	and	with	some	
very	special	guests	to	celebrate	the	first	100	years	of	the	
American	Legion	national	organization.	The	official	
announcement	and	details	will	be	posted	sometime	this	
month	(May)	on	the	Charles	A	Conklin	Post	28	main	website	
(www.grandhavenlegion.org)	and	Facebook	page	
(www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=158189460338&ref=br_
rs)	along	with	the	Post	28	Auxiliary	Facebook	page	
(www.facebook.com/Unit28ALA/?ref=br_rs)		
			If	you	have	not	yet	attended	a	Burger	Night	at	the	Post	this	
year,	you	will	want	to	attend	May	11	when	the	Centennial	
Committee	hosts	our	first	of	four	“Celebrity	Server	Burger	
Nights.”	Celebrity	Server	Burger	Nights	will	feature	guest	
celebrity	servers	starting	at	the	regular	time	(6:00	PM).	Bring	
a	friend	or	the	entire	family	to	“Celebrity	Server	Burger	
Nights”	and	enjoy	a	delicious	burger,	cheeseburger,	or	double	
burger/cheeseburger.	Celebrity	Server	Burger	Nights	are	
scheduled	May	11,	June	8,	July	27,	and	August	24.		
			Our	goal	in	celebrating	the	100th	anniversaries	of	the	
national	American	Legion	and	the	Charles	A.	Conklin	
American	Legion	Post	28	is	to	enhance	Member	camaraderie	
and	support	for	veterans	and	their	families	through	Post	28	
programs	and	services.		
			Stay	tuned	for	more	Centennial	Committee	event 
announcements!  
Sincerely, Gary Doublestein, Chair, Centennial Committee 

2018-2019	
Prospective	Officers	Post	28	

	
	 	 101st	Commander……………….John	Bilski	
	 	 1st	Vice………………………………Janet	Fonger	
	 	 2nd	Vice……………………………..Gary	Doublestein	
	 	 Adjutant……………………………..Larry	Lambert	
	 	 Finance	Officer……………………Cyndy	Wierenga	
	 	 Service	Officer…………………….Garrett	Veihl	
	 	 Service	Officer…………………….Larry	Lambert	
	 	 Service	Officer…………………….Hoyt	Fonger	
	 	 Historian…………………………….Ed	DeKoekkoek	
	 	 Chaplain……………………………..Duane	Smith	
	 	 Sergeant-at-Arms………………..Freddy	Smith	
	 	 Executive	at	Large……………….Ray	Ribbink	
	 	 Executive	at	Large……………….Freddy	Smith	
	 	 Executive	at	Large……………….Jim	Vette	
	 	 Judge	Advocate……………………	
	 	 Delegates	need	2………………….Garrett	Veihl	
																																		 							………………….John	Bilski	
		
	 	 May	–	Election	of	new	officers	
	 	 June	–	Initiation	of	new	members	
	 	 July	–	Swearing	in	of	new	officers	
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Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday	
	 	 1	

6	pm	
House	Comm.	

7	pm	
Post	Meeting	

	
	
	

$1	CAN	BEER	

2	
5	PM	
PERCH	
DINNER	
Cole	Slaw,	
Fries,	Roll	
$10.00	

3	
7	pm	

ALR	Meeting	

4	
No	Burgers		

	
	
	
	
	

5	
2	pm	

6	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

$1	DRAFT	

7	
8am	Bldg&Grnds		
	

7:30	pm	
SAL	Meeting	

	
	
	
	
$2	U-Call	Tall	

8	
7	pm	
8&40	
Meeting	

SAL	5th	District	
Meeting	

	
	

$1	CAN	BEER	

9	
5	PM	
ZESTY	

SPAGHETTI	
Salad	

Garlic	Toast	
$8.00	

10	
7	pm	
Legion	

5th	District	
Meeting	

	
	

11	
6-8	pm	
Burgers	

	
	

12	
6-10	pm	

	
	
	

5:00	pm	
5th	District	

Memorial	Banquet	
Cedar	Springs	
Post	#287	

13	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

$1	DRAFT	

14	
8am	Bldg&Grnds		

	
6-8	pm	

	
	
	
	
	

$2	U-Call	Tall	

15	
7	pm	

Executive	
Committee	

	
	
	
	

$1	CAN	BEER	

16	
5	PM	

PULLED	PORK	
DINNER	

Mashed	Potatoes	
Veggies	

Cornbread	
$8.00	
	

17	
7	pm	

18	
6-8	pm	
Burgers		

	
	
	

19	
	

20	
2	pm	
	
	
	

Orientation	
(upstairs)	

	
$1	DRAFT	

21	
8am	Bldg&Grnds		

	
	
	
	
	
	

$2	U-Call	Tall	

22	
7	pm	

Auxiliary	
Meeting	

	
	
	

$1	CAN	BEER	

23	
5	PM	

SUCCULENT	
SWISS	STEAK	
Mashed	Potatoes	

Veggies	
Dinner	Roll	
$8.00	

24	
	

25	
6-8	pm	
Burgers		

	
	

26	
14th	Annual	
Memorial	Golf	

Outing	
	

27	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

$1	DRAFT	

28	
Post	opens	@	8	am	
&	closes	@	6	pm	
	

	
	
	
	
	

$2	U-Call	Tall	

29	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

$1	CAN	BEER	

30	
5	PM	
CHAR-
GRILLED	
CHICKEN	

Mashed	Potatoes	
Veggies,	Roll	
$9.00	

	31	
	

June	1	
6-8	pm	
Burgers		

	

2	
	

	

Drink	Special:	Margarita	-	$2.50		
Wine:	Le	Trois	Rose’	
$10/bottle;	$3/glass	

Editor	
Newsletter	Submissions	

Dave	MacKellar	
mackeda1@aol.com	

5-7	pm	
ALR	Hot	Dog	Night	

	
May	8	&	
May	22	 Party

!	

National	Poppy	Day	

Pictured	is	one	
Friday	night	
Burger	Crew.	
You,	too,	can	sign	
up	a	team	–	
contact	Club	
Manager	Tina.	 Robert	Schroeder	received	a	60	years	

of	continuous	membership	award.	

Russell	
Anderson	
received	his	life	
membership	Pin	
and	Patch.	




